Inuvialuit Water Board

June 30, 2014

Mayor Darrell Nasogaluak Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk 158 Igluyuakyuk Lane P.O. Box 120 Tuktoyaktuk, NT X0E 0T0

Dear Mr. Mayor:

Re: N7L3-0714 - Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk - Municipal Water Licence

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) has received your written correspondence of June 19, 2014 with regard to the Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk's municipal water licence. The IWB has denied the extension request and once again recommend the submission of a new application.

The IWB would like to express how serious this matter is and could result in serious fines and/or including imprisonment for the licensee. The *Waters Act*, section 70 (1) (a) and (2), is very clear with regard to the enforcement actions that could be imposed for violating the provisions of the *Waters Act*.

The IWB encourages the Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk to submit their new application complete with all supporting documentation in a timely manner to ensure the Hamlet is in compliance with the *Waters Act* and regulations.

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Mardy Semmler, IWB Executive Director at 867-678-8609 or email at semmlerm@nwtwb.com.

Sincerely,

Eddie T. Dillon Chairperson

Copied to:

SAO – Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk Lorie Fyfe – Regional Superintendent – MACA – Inuvik Region Stephen Charlie – Regional Superintendent – ENR – Inuvik Region